

Dear Pastors and Friends,

During the month of April we were not sure if we would be able to get a flight out of Chile, but thankfully flights resumed in May and we were off to Miami, then a drive to Atlanta. We hoped to visit churches while stateside but understandably scheduling churches has been a challenge because of the uncertainty of the current circumstances. Several churches have had to cancel meetings. However, we are currently staying in the Atlanta area and would be glad to stop by any church to share with you personally about the work and ministry in Chile. Some of the Sundays we have open are: July 5, August 16, 30 and September 6. Please feel free to email or call at 470–651–2501 if you would like us to come by.

Update about Chile

While the U.S. is taking steps to open up, Chile is in winter and experiencing the peak of the coronavirus outbreak. The government has taken even more drastic closure and quarantine measures. The quarantines are creating economic hardships which in return cause greater frustration among the people. From what we can speculate the churches won't be able to meet together until at least September. This isn't keeping the churches and pastors from doing all they can to move forward. Church buildings are closed, but the Church remains open and active! Since being stateside we have been able to participate in several activities in Chile

A beautiful day for our family

Our main reason for this trip to the U.S. was to watch our oldest son Aaron get married. Saturday, June 6th he married Catherine Smith at the Hillsdale Baptist Church in Tampa. It rained the entire weekend, but that didn't dampen the joy we experienced to see our son marry a wonderful young lady.



like a Stewardship conference, Couples conference and Jenny has been teaching in several ladies meetings.

If we could ask you to pray for something in particular, it would be for the chilean pastors and their families. These times can become very discouraging and economically challenging. The majority of the pastors have young families with small children. Months of services online doesn't always bear the visible fruit that gives you the energy to continue, but we do know that the Lord is working and using this time to strengthen His work and His worker alike.

In Christ and for His Glory, Jason & Jenny Kenney

